
99/2000

PYRENONE(R) DIAZINON

CODE 99225C

S.E.C. INSECTICIDE

* FOR USE IN MANUFACTURING OR FORMULATING

 GUARANTEE: 
Pyrethrins............................2.60% 
Piperonyl Butoxide, Technical........13.05% 
Diazinon: ...........................25.00%

PYRENONE - Registered Trademark of AgrEvo Environmental

REGISTRATION NO. 22620 PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

WARNING          POISON

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

NET CONTENTS       litres

AgrEvo Environmental Health
95 Chestnut Ridge Road 

Montvale, New Jersey 07645 
USA

 FIRST AID

IF IN EYES:  Flush eyes with plenty of water.  Call a physician
if irritation persists.

IF SWALLOWED:  Drink one or two glasses of water and induce
vomiting by touching the back of throat with finger.  Repeat
until vomit is clear.  Call a physician immediately.  Do not
induce vomiting or give anything by mouth to an unconscious
person.

IF INHALED:  Remove affected person to fresh air.  Apply
artificial respiration if indicated.



IF ON SKIN:  Remove contaminated clothing and wash affected areas
with soap and water.  Get medical attention.

PRECAUTIONS

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  May be fatal if absorbed through
skin.  Causes substantial but temporary eye injury.  Do not get
in eyes, on skin or clothing.  Wear protective clothing, goggles,
face shield, or safety glasses, and rubber gloves.  Wash
thoroughly with soap and water after handling and before eating,
drinking or using tobacco.  Remove contaminated clothing and wash
before reuse.  Harmful if swallowed.  Avoid inhalation of vapour. 
Avoid contamination of feed and foodstuffs.

This product is toxic to fish, birds and other wildlife.  Do not
discharge effluent containing this manufacturing concentrate into
lakes, streams, ponds, estuaries, oceans, or public waters.  Do
not discharge effluent containing this product to sewer systems
without previously notifying the sewage treatment plant
authority.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Diazinon is a cholinesterase
inhibitor.  If signs of cholinesterase inhibition are present,
Atropine is antidotal.  2-PAM may be administered in conjunction
with Atropine.

IMPORTANT:  Data indicates this product to be contact allergenic. 
Hypersensitive individuals should avoid exposure.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

To be used only in the manufacture of pesticides which are
registered under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT.  Physical data
and formulating information are given on the Product Description
Sheet.

DISPOSAL

Canadian formulators of this manufacturing concentrate should
dispose of unwanted concentrate and containers in accordance with
municipal or provincial regulations.  For additional details and
clean up of spills, contact the regional office of Environmental
Protection, Environment Canada.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offense
under the PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER: Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms



set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes the
risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling of
this product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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